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The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:00 p.m. in the town office building.  Present were Board Chairperson Bruce Jellison, Vice Chairperson David Cogdell, and member Vern Campbell.  Earlier in the day, member Julie LaVertue submitted her resignation from the Board effective immediately for personal reasons.
Upon a motion by David/Vern and a 3/0 vote, the minutes of the 5 January 2022 meeting were approved.
The Board had intended to discuss possible changes to the Clifton Land Use Ordinance with the town’s Code Enforcement Officer (CEO) at the meeting.  However, the CEO was unable to attend so the topic will be discussed at a future Board meeting.
The balance of the meeting involved a discussion of Julie’s resignation and what options might be available to find a replacement for her on the Board.
Upon a motion by Vern/David and a 3/0 vote, the meeting adjourned at approximately 6:15 p.m.
Minutes prepared by Board Vice Chairperson David Cogdell. 

